Lake Rotoiti Community News 24 September 2019

Deadline for next issue:
Friday 13 September 2019

Please send your newsletter
items to: rotoitinews@gmail.com

Coming up

Meet the Mayoral
candidates: 7.30 pm
Friday 6t Sept
Community hall

This newsletter was produced
with the help of the Rotoiti
District Community Council,
Department of Conservation and
Mark & Tania Gill.

You can download a copy of
previous newsletters from
www.lakerotoiti.school.nz/newsletters

Saturday 7th Sept
7pmArmchair
Travellers, Mountain
biking in British
Colombia.

Fireworks night
6.30pm 2ndNovember
Nicholls farm. Sue
5211110

Last Monday of each
month: Alpine Flash
Mob social

singing group Ph Jan
5211999

Village Trapping
Group

Lake Rotoiti School News for information phone
Pip Berkett 027 521
1130 or Julie Robilliard

The students, parents and staff at Lake Rotoiti School have been
S5211874.

enjoying the winter season with our weekly trips up to Rainbow Skifield.
Students have worked hard to improve their skills at the field followed
by lots of fun together enjoying the snow. This is an amazing
opportunity linking our learning to our environment.

Sundays 10.30 am
Lake Rotoiti Chapel
Services are run by
locals and non-
denominational.
Everyone welcome.

This local environment theme has been a big part of our learning over
the term in the junior room. The children have been looking at the
invertebrates, birds and plants around our school. They have made
links between all three and are coming up with ideas to help sustain
and improve their school environment. Alongside this they are growing
native seeds in the class to learn about germination and the needs of
plants.

This week The Board of Trustees received and accepted the
resignation of the Principal Sue Ford who will be leaving us at the end
of the year. We wish her all the best for the future and thank her for her
contribution during her time as Principal at Lake Rotoiti School

Photos: fungi — Rachel
Lamborn
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On Friday to acknowledge Daffodil Day the
juniors created their own daffodil art using pastel
and dye.

(Editors note: this art is best appreciated by getting
an email copy of the newsletter! Contact the news
team to go on the list.)

A big Thank You to Sandra and Janet at DOC for
helping me out with plant selection for the school
grounds. It is a work in progress and your advice
has been very useful.

Much appreciated.

Grounds Keeper Brent.

UPCOMING TALKS

Saturday 7 September 2017
7:00 pm [DOC meeting room)
Rob Kay — Mountain biking in Bnfish
Columbia

saturday 5 October 2017 [TBC)
7:00pm (DOC meefing room)
Fran Andrews - Volunteenng in Papua
New Guinea

Saturday 1¥ October 2019 (TEC]
7:00pm (DOC Meeting Room)
Guy McDonald - ‘Rangenng’ in the
Avuckland slands

Have you had a recent adventure or
been somewhere interesting, exctic,
scary or off the beaten frack, and are
wiling to give a short talk (45 mins) with
photos?

Contact Julie Robilliard 03 521 1874 or
robiliard@farmside.co.nz or Tracey

Grose fraceygrose@gmail.com or 021
475 514 for more information.

Everyone welcome

Craft Group
Thurs 5th and 12th September

Will be at Louisa Buchannan's (5 Kehu
Lane)

Contact person: Jane 5211844
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Meet the TDC Mayoral
Candidates

Rotoiti District Community Council would like to invite
you to meet the Tasman District Mayoral Candidates
for a Q&A session on:

Friday 6th September at 7.30pm
at the Rotoiti Community Hall.

There will be a 10 minute session for Q&A for each
Mayoral Candidate followed by the opportunity to
socialise over a cuppa.

If you require further details regarding the Mayoral
Candidates, please refer to the Tasman District
Council website www.tasman.govt.nz

Other news from RDCC:

The TDC newsletter Newsline will now be available as a
paper copy throughout the region. Ours can be found in
the green box next to the post boxes at the firestation,
with the intention to mail copies to residents in the future.

It is recommended that Water Tanks are cleaned every 2 years to
ensure healthy drinking water.

| am Wakefield based, have a good knowledge of old and new tanks,
and am fully mobile with FWD access.

Discounts offered for Bulk Booking, so have a chat with your
neighbours, and feel free to phone me anytime.

John WATER TANK CLEANING LTD

+ Sartidng =
o Dojr\estlc & Commercial
Contact John - 021 2450 550

6 FIREWORKS NIGHT 3¢
Saturday 2 November 2019

ey

At the Nicholls’s place =

Starting with a potluck bbq tea at 630pm, meat for
bbg and a salad to share!

Followed with fireworks and bonfire as soon as it gets
dark(or sooner)

You can buy fireworks in town from Saturday (2-5
Nov) but if you'd prefer to bring a money contribution
then that’s cool too!

Need more info...email Ali.sue.nicholls@gmail.com or
5211110

..o O

DINE HARD

15 Beechnest Drive, St Armaud

CAFE OPENING FOR BUSINESS FROM
LUNCHTIME SUNDAY 8™ SEPTEMBER
03 5211953

voltz

ELECTRICAL LTD

Julian McGaveston

Registered Electrician

For all your
domestic, commercial and rural
electrical requirements

T: (03) 522 4488 M: (021) 566 645 F: (03) 522 4698
E: voltzelectrical@silkweb.net.nz
2227 Wakefield-Kohatu Hwy, RD2, Wakefield 7096
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mailto:Ali.sue.nicholls@gmail.com

Lake Rotoiti Community News

DOC News

C

Rat control around your property

The beech mast we experienced last summer has led to
high numbers of rodents around the village. At such times
rat poisons can be useful, but they come with their own set
of dangers. Your local biodiversity ranger staff have
compiled some facts and advice about using rat poison in
our environment.

Whenever rat poison is used it should be secured in a bait
stations to prevent children, pets and non-target animals
like weka accessing bait.

Different poisons use different active ingredients which
persist in the tissue of animals for different lengths of time.
Some of these poisons can cause secondary poisoning of
native birds and domestic animals. Secondary poisoning
occurs when an animal eats another animal (either dead or
alive) that has poison in its system. Some poisons can also
build up in the environment as they take a long time to
break down. This is called bioaccumulation.

Most rat poisons are anticoagulants which affect blood
clotting and can be divided into two types:

First-generation anticoagulants

These require multiple doses to be effective, have a lower
risk of secondary poisoning and a lower risk of
bioaccumulation. Best practice is to keep the bait station
stocked with the poison continuously for five days to
ensure a lethal dose.

First-generation anticoagulants  include
coumatetralyl, warfarin and diphacinone.

pindone

Second-generation anticoagulants

These often only require a single dose. There is a much
higher rate of secondary poisoning and a higher rate of
bioaccumulation. If a poison is labelled as effective in one
dose it is likely to be second generation.

Second- generation anticoagulants include bromadilone,
brodifcoum, flocoumafen, difethialone and difenacoum.

Rat Control Around Your Property

If you need to control rats around your property with
poison it is best to use first-generation anticoagulants that
are secure in bait stations. Always read the product label
and directions before use.

Here are two examples of first-generation poisons that are
available to the public:

e Diphacinone
o Sold in Ditrac Rodent Block and in
Connovation products like Ratabate and D
Block
o Products can be purchased online.
e Pindone
o Sold as Pindone Pellets
o Can be purchased online.

Note that most of the products for sale in normal hardware
stores are second-generation anticoagulants. You will need
to read the active ingredients on the labels carefully to see
what type of rat poison you are dealing with.

So in summary, our advice is;
1. Use traps in trap boxes, Friends of Rotoiti has them

for sale.

2. If you need to use poison, you can lower the risk of
direct or secondary poisoning of non-target
animals by using a first generation anticoagulant
presented in a bait station.

New Home Technology
Off the Grid Homes
Eco Homes
Environmentally Kind
Thermal Efficiency
Pollutant Free Homes
Structurally Insulated
Panels

Leighton Horner
021301154
admin@pr.construction

www.facebook.com/
preonstructionnz
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Marahau community weekend

at the beach
Friday 29 November ‘til Sunday 1 December

All are welcome, the more the merrier!

Relaxing fun weekend at the beach doing relaxing
stuff...walking, eating, reading, talking ,eating,
swimming, kayaking, eating, more chatting!

Food supplied by Lake Rotoiti Chapel, but team effort
to cook it!

Cost $15 per night per adult and $10 per child per
night! For accommaodation!

For more information ring or email Ali or sue 5211110
or Ali.sue.nicholls@gmail.com

/ Local Digger Hire and \

Landscape Products Delivered
Small 1.5 ton Bobcat digger.
Barks, soils, compost and other
products delivered,
small or large amounts.

Phone Stuart Davidson

\ 03 5211225 /

The Tree Doctor

Available for -

*felling *form pruning *reductions
*thinning *hedge trimming* tree removals
16 years experience, references available.

Insured

For all aspects of tree care
call Chris 02102647942
thetreedr@yahoo.com
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<. > Tuffnell

‘; Plumbing Drainage&Gas

Servicing Murchison, St Arnaud
and surrounding areas
Thursdays

Plumbing - Gasfitting - Drainlaying
Shared travel costs

Phone or email to book your job

03 543 8090 or 0800 301507

info@tuffnell.co.nz

We thank all our existing clients for
their continued support”

Master
Plumbers

RURAL FENCING AND FORESTRY SERVICES

v Wire and Batten

v Deer / Sheep Netting

v Post and Rail

v Repairs

v Thinning to Waste

v Tree Felling

v Scrub Cutting

v FIREWOOD FOR SALE

CALL CHIP CLARK 027 832 9490

CARDS GALORE ‘v<l

Looking for cards??

I have avery large collection nf guality greeting
cards for sale which | have imported from the UK.

Priced from $2.00 each.
Contact Tracy Younger on 0278927630

or tracyyounger0603@gmail.com.

Check out my website - www.tycards.online

THE
MAINTAINERS

MARLBOROUGH PROPERTY MAINTENANCE

THE MAINTAINERS ARE A WAIRAU VALLEY
BASED PROPERTY MAINTENANCE BUSINESS

WE HAVE A BROAD RANGE OF SERVICES
FROM LAWN AND GARDEN MAINTENANCE
THROUGH TO HOME HANDYMAN SERVICES

FOR A FREE QUOTE
CONTACT US ON 0800 865 000






